CHEDDON FITZPAINE PARISH COUNCIL
 Minutes of the Meeting of the Parish Council held at 7.30pm on Thursday 14 March 2013
 in the Memorial Hall Committee Room.
Present:  
Cllr D Webber, Cllr R Isaacs, Cllr J Blackshaw, Cllr G Bridges,                                         Co-opted:  
Cllr C Willment, Cllr P Thomas                                                                                        Others Present: D Cllr E Waymouth, D Cllr B Nottrodt , a member of public,  PC Andy Beake (part)   Clerk:

 Mrs J Pearson   
1. Apologies for absence:  D Cllr N Cavill  D Cllr U Palmer
2. Declarations of personal/prejudicial interests:  None
Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on 10 January 2013 were put before Councillors.  An amendment had been requested after the draft minutes had been circulated and the Chairman asked councillors to consider the amendment to item 22 which was put before the members. “Cllr Musgrave offered her letter of resignation as Parish Councillor to the Chairman offering pressure of work as the reason.  This was reluctantly accepted by the Chairman who thanked her for her past endeavours on behalf of the parish council.”
It was resolved to accept the main minutes by Cllr Bridges, and seconded by Cllr Blackshaw.  Separately, item 22 was considered and it was resolved to accept the amendment.  Proposed by Cllr Blackshaw, seconded by Cllr Isaacs.
       Public Question Time – No issues raised.
3. Vacancy of Parish Councillor had duly been advertised and the Electoral Officer confirmed no-one had responded to the Notices.  Mrs C Willment had approached the Chairman and it was agreed to Co-opt her to fill the first vacancy created by Mr B Pring.  The Declaration of Office form was duly signed by Cllr Willment and the Proper Officer (Clerk).  The Register of Interests for Members  form will be completed after the meeting.
4. Vacancy of Parish Councillor had duly been advertised and the Electoral Officer confirmed no-one had responded to the Notices.  Mr P Thomas had approached the Chairman and it was agreed to Co-opt him to fill the second vacancy created by Mrs K Musgrave.  The Declaration of Office form was duly signed by Cllr Thomas and the Proper Officer (Clerk). The Register of Interests for Members form will be completed after the meeting.

Both new Councillors will attend the next Councillor Training session.

5. Signatories on the NatWest Account/NS&I Account. 
a. It was resolved to approve both Cllr Willment and Cllr Thomas to be signatories on the NatWest account.  Proposed by Cllr Blackshaw, seconded by Cllr Bridges.  Forms were duly signed with specimen signatures.
b.  It was resolved to approve both Cllr Willment and Cllr Thomas to be signatories on the NS&I account.  Proposed by Cllr Bridges, seconded by Cllr Isaacs.  The form was duly signed with specimen signatures.
6. Parish Paths Liaison Officer (PPLO) – ie Footpath Officer.   Cllr Phil Thomas had volunteered to take on the role of PPLO.  This was proposed by Cllr Blackshaw, seconded by Cllr Bridges.  The Registration form was signed by the PPLO and countersigned by the Proper Officer.   Cllr Bridges agreed to ask the previous Footpath Officer to complete and forward the Activity log for the year ending March 2013 to the Rights of Way Officer.  Cllr Bridges handed over the bag of tools to Cllr Thomas.
7. Annual Parish Meeting 18 April 2013. The Clerk updated councillors.  The hall was booked. All speakers had accepted the invitation with the exception of Viridor who are unable to attend.  It was agreed the Clerk buy provisions similar to last year.  It is hoped any surplus could be bought/used by the Hall committee for the event the following night.  A volunteer had come forward from Summerleaze to deliver some leaflets.  The Clerk was requested to arrange for leaflets to be distributed to Waterleaze, and it was felt the village was adequately covered by the Link Up magazine.  It was also suggested that an advert be placed in the Gazette under Parish Councils.  The clerk to arrange.
8. Section 106 money (from Manor Barns, Upper Cheddon) – Playgrounds.  A letter from Debbie    Arscott, Leisure Officer had been received.  The full funds are held at TDBC now available  £12,495 for Children’s Play and £6,013 for Outdoor Recreation.  Councillors to consider how the money to be used.  The Clerk had received advertising material from manufacturers, and booklets/information was distributed to each Councillor for subsequent deliberation.  It was agreed to bring this to the next meeting. 
9.  Village Issues 

a) Flooding issues were reviewed. 
School Cottages road/riverbank subsidence:  Cllr Bridges reported the situation to the meeting.  The School own the land and riverbank, but the road is private and owned by the residents of School Cottages.  Cllr Bridges has contacted the Education Dept and SCC with little success.  Cllr Waymouth to take up the issue on his behalf.  Cllr Nottrodt had been in contact with TDBC.
b) Website.  Councillors reported being pleased with the information loaded on the site.   Minor alterations are needed, and possible extra features could be added – for example, a counter to see the number of visitors to the site. 

c) Neighbourhood Watch.  No further information
d) Speed Watch.  No further information.  The SIDs will be installed shortly, and the new speed limit between Cheddon Lawns and Goosenford will be in place by 25 March.
e) Foot Paths:  The outgoing Footpath Officer handed over the hand tools to the new Officer.
Cllr Thomas reported the meeting with the Rights of Way Officer at SCC and the Clerk where useful information was exchanged.   A member of the parish would be approached to see if they would be interested in the potential remedial countryside maintenance.   The clerk agreed to check the ownership of the land near Cheddon Lawns where the new waste bin will be installed.
11          Maidenbrook  - Notice Board.  The exceptionally cold work has impeded the removal of the 

Notice board from Cheddon village for repair.  Cllr Bridges to action when conditions improve.
12
Crown Estate – No further information.
13
Hestercombe Garden Trust

The Community Advisory Board had its inaugural meeting in February.  An informal, interesting and friendly meeting was held between Cllr Hill (HGT Trustee), Philip White (HGT CEO), Tracey Durrant (representing the School), Dick Macey (Chairman Memorial Hall), Cllr Webber (Chairman Parish Council) and Clerk.  Other interested parties to be invited to the next bi-annual meeting in the autumn.  Negotiations for the transfer of Hestercombe House are in the hands of solicitors.  The application to re-open Hestercombe Drive had been given Conditional Approval by TDBC.   The Crown will now look at the tenancies of the parties involved.   It is understood that the ‘shuttle buses’ will now be electric buggy type vehicles.   The issue of the parking at the school was revisited.  All parties (School, Hall, and HGT) agree that if extra parking is available at the school, it will serve to remove the current problem on a busy road and provide extra parking when events at the Hall require.  The Chairman of the Hall has agreed to head up the discussion with the Governors/Community.  
14  
Highways
a. Gulleys/Upper Cheddon.   Properties at 104/105 are still considered to be at risk.  The clerk to check with SCC Highways over the repair of the road below Gadds Valley .
b. Hestercombe Farm Drive.  All work has been completed.

c. Maidenbrook Lane – this road is reported open for the first time since the November 
floods.
15  
Planning Applications for discussions 
08/13/0001  Erection of conservatory to rear of 10 Standfast Place, Cheddon.  The Parish Council had no objections.  The application is called to TDBC committee for consideration.

16  
Decisions received- 
APP/D3315/A/12/2177389/NWF - APPEAL BY TARKER LTD.  SITE AT DEVELOPMENT ON LAND TO THE EAST OF TUDOR PARK, MAIDENBROOK FARM, TAUNTON, TA2 8TD
 – Dismissed – 13 January 2013
08/12/0027   Erection of detached dwelling with associated access and works at Brook View, Tudor Park, Maidenbrook, Cheddon Fitzpaine –REFUSAL
17
Reports – SCC.  Cllr Waymouth reported that she is not standing at the forthcoming County elections.  Boundary changes will have Cheddon Fitzpaine incorporated with Ruishton, Creeche Castle, North Curry and West Monkton.  Highway engineers had continued to provide a good service in filling potholes and an extra £5m had been granted by Central Government.  SCC budget had been set with no increase in the coming year.

TDBC.  Cllr Nottrodt explained the situation regarding West Somerset Council running out of money, and possible options available to TDBC.  The Brewhouse closure was noted.

Police.  PC Andy Beake attended the meeting and spoke (before leaving for other duties).  He is the current Officer in the southern area of the Parish, and PC Steve Linton/PCSO Tony Wearmouth have moved areas.  PC Beake took over the whole Parish at the end of February with a new PCSO Scott Windsor.  Contact details will be posted on the website and notice boards shortly.  
18
Bank Reconciliation – figures were checked and verified against the bank statements. The 

Chairman signed both.
19  
Payments for Authorisation were approved

Clerks expenses:   Phone/Internet £75 (half year) office: £24.97 Mileage: £58.50   

Total: £158.47 

Cilca training £280 (£100 Bursary received)

SALC membership - £387.46  (5.42p per elector x 1309 electors)         
20.  Matters Raised by Councillors – It was noted that flytipping continues in Maidenbrook Lane 

and a suggestion that a camera be installed to catch the offenders.
21.  Correspondence.  

The next meeting will be the Annual Parish Council Meeting on 9 May 2013.

The meeting closed at 9.10 pm
……………………………………………..

Chairman
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